
Transcript of remarks by CS at media
session (with video)

     Following is the transcript of remarks by the Chief Secretary for
Administration, Mr Matthew Cheung Kin-chung, at a media session after the
opening ceremony of Smart-Space 8 today (July 26).
 
Reporter: The Government received a lot of applications for its second round
of the self-recommendation programme, and do you have specific, more
specific, advisory roles that you plan to open up for those who are
interested in joining the programme?
 
Chief Secretary for Administration: Our intention is quite clear. We want the
voice of young people to be heard at the upper echelon of the Government. In
other words, we want their voice to be heard at the top level of the
Government, involve fully young people in policymaking, policy participation.
And the very fact that we got 1 500 applications for only 20 positions this
time underlined the fact that young people are very keen. In fact, the
largest number of applications actually goes to the Council for Sustainable
Development, followed by the Lantau Development Advisory Committee and also
one of the social welfare advisory bodies involving building a harmonious
community and so on. The Transport Advisory Committee attracted over a
hundred applications. Now, these show that our young people are really very
concerned about Hong Kong's livelihood, Hong Kong's long-term development.
They want their voice to be heard and they are very serious about it. We want
to connect with our young people and walk hand in hand with them. OK?
 
Reporter: Do you see a need for the Secretary to make a public apology over
the scandal?
 
Chief Secretary for Administration: I think he really didn't mean it at all.
We all respect and value greatly the contribution of the police force in Hong
Kong given the very fact that Hong Kong is now the world's number three
safest city. This simply testifies to the fact that our police force is one
of the finest in the world, if not the best. What the Secretary for
Development meant at the book exhibition was purely in the context of a book
that he read. It's in the context of a book that he read. It's not a general
comment at all, it is by no means a criticism. But he is aware of the
sentiment of the colleagues in the police force. He will be in touch with
them and explain the situation.
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)
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SCED and DG-Com speak on public
consultation on assignment
arrangements of spectrum in 26 GHz and
28 GHz bands

     Following is the transcript of remarks by the Secretary for Commerce and
Economic Development, Mr Edward Yau, and the Director-General of
Communications, Miss Agnes Wong, on assignment arrangements of spectrum in
the 26 GHz and 28 GHz bands for the provision of public mobile services
including fifth generation (5G) mobile services at a media session in the
Central Government Offices today (July 26):
 
Reporter: Why is there suddenly extra spectrum for mobile services? Does it
mean that in future mobile service users can actually have more choices when
they select their service providers? Secondly, about the possible assignment
of the spectrum in 26 GHz and 28 GHz bands, are you saying that so long as
there are few demands in the market, you will just basically give out all
these spectrums free of charge?
 
Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development: This is part of our plan to
roll out telecommunication frequency spectrums. In our plan which was
announced earlier this year, we will take steps to proceed with the public
consultation and later on assignment of these spectrums. What we are talking
about today is that we have identified spectrums in the 26 GHz and 28 GHz
bands for 5G development. For these spectrums, we are talking about a major
volume of 4 100 MHz of spectrum to be made available for 5G. This will form
the bulk of the entire 5G. At the same time, the Communications Authority
also identified 200 MHz of spectrum from a lower band, the 3.3 GHz band and
also the 4.9 GHz band, to supplement this. Together with the spectrum in the
3.5 GHz band that we have announced a few months ago, this is a totality and
the broader picture of all the spectrum that can be made available to the
operators in preparation for 5G's coming.
 
     The reason of why these spectrums in the 26 GHz and 28 GHz bands are so
important is that, first, it is a high-frequency band which could cater for
high intensity of usage. We all know that 5G is not just for communication.
It is also for Internet of Things, smart city and lots of technology
applications. The spectrum in the 26 GHz and 28 GHz bands is the candidate or
designated spectrum that International Telecommunication Union earmarked for
(5G), so this is a major step forward.
 
     In addition to rolling out this very wide spectrum for 5G, we are also
taking administrative assignment measures to roll this out. That means,
instead of doing it through an auction, because of the abundant supply of the
spectrum, we are using administrative measure to assign it to the possible
operators. If the demand falls within the supply that we are talking about,
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these spectrums will be given to the operators for 5G. That means it will
greatly reduce the cost and also shorten the time involved.
 
     Coming back to our plan released earlier this year, we are taking steps
to roll out these spectrums one by one. Hopefully by early next year, we will
be able to give all these spectrums to possible operators so that they can
start preparations for planning and making ways to make available services to
the market.
 
Reporter: Why is there now apparently a double amount of mobile spectrum?
 
Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development: I have answered your
question right in the beginning that this is our plan to roll out the 5G (in
high frequency bands). The 5G spectrum covers various bands, from the 3.5 GHz
band we rolled out earlier this year to the 26 GHz and 28 GHz bands that we
are now talking about, and in addition to the 3.3 GHz band and 4.9 GHz band
available, so this is part of the plan. Of course, as I have explained,
different spectrums may serve different purposes. It also depends on in what
way we roll them out. That is part of the plan I have explained.
 
Reporter: The Director-General of Communications just now talked about
another round of consultation for spectrum in the 3.3 GHz band and 4.9 GHz
band. What is the timetable for that to be opened to the market? Are you
saying that after the consultation, there will be another round of bidding?
Do you have a timetable for those 200 MHz of spectrum?
 
Director-General of Communications: For the 3.3 GHz band and 4.9 GHz band, we
will start another round of public consultation. It is because this is a new
spectrum and according to our practice and policy, we should conduct a public
consultation first. We will shortly issue another public consultation paper
on these two bands. Our target is, hopefully, by the middle of next year, we
will be able to assign the relevant spectrums. This is our working timetable.
 
Reporter: Also by assignment? Not by bidding?
 
Director-General of Communications: That will depend on the outcome of the
public consultation.

(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)

Reopening of Sha Tin Jockey Club
Swimming Pool and Sha Tin Jockey Club
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Public Squash Courts

Attention TV/radio announcers:
 
Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at regular
intervals:
 
     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (July 26)
that Sha Tin Jockey Club Public Squash Courts in Sha Tin District has been
reopened while Sha Tin Jockey Club Swimming Pool will be reopened at 7.30pm.

     The facilities were closed for urgent maintenance works earlier on due
to power failure.

SFH speaks on Hong Kong Code

     Following is the transcript of remarks made by the Secretary for Food
and Health, Professor Sophia Chan, after attending the celebratory event for
World Breastfeeding Week 2018 today (July 26):

Reporter: Professor Chan, will the Government consider strengthening the Hong
Kong Code?

Secretary for Food and Health: We have launched the Hong Kong Code (Hong Kong
Code of Marketing of Formula Milk and Related Products, and Food Products for
Infants and Young Children) in June last year. So far, we have been observing
the situation. We welcome the survey results published by the UNICEF that has
given us more information about the current situation. Actually, the
Department of Health is also planning to conduct studies in understanding the
effectiveness of the Hong Kong Code. We are monitoring the situation. With
the results from the UNICEF, we will look into, first of all, how we can
engage the trade so that they understand that there are areas that they
probably need to improve and adhere to the Hong Kong Code. Of course, we will
not rule out any possibilities of strengthening the Hong Kong Code through,
for example, legislation. But this is not the time right now because we need
to observe more about the situation and to give the trade some opportunities
to improve first.

(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)
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Contractor fined for violation of
safety legislation

     FEWA Chinat Construction Limited was fined $150,000 at Fanling
Magistrates' Courts today (July 26) for violation of the Factories and
Industrial Undertakings Ordinance, the Construction Sites (Safety)
Regulations and the Factories and Industrial Undertakings (Safety Management)
Regulation. The prosecutions were launched by the Labour Department.
 
     The case involved a fatal accident that occurred on November 11, 2016,
on a building construction site in Heung Yuen Wai, New Territories. While a
team of four workers was erecting a metal platform on a metal falsework, part
of the metal platform suddenly collapsed. The four workers fell a distance of
about 7.6 metres to the ground, together with the collapsed metal platform.
As a result, one worker died and the other three sustained injuries.
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